

Department of Education

OFFICE OF THE UNDERSECRETARY
PLANNING, HUMAN RESOURCE AND ORGANIZATIONAL DEVELOPMENT

OFFICE OF THE UNDERSECRETARY

MEMORANDUM DM-PHROD-2021-0027

FOR

SUBJECT

: Minister of BARMM for Basic, Higher, and Technical Education

All Regional Directors

All Schools Division Superintendents

FROM : JESUS LR. MATEO

Undersegretary for Planning, Human Resource, and Organizational

Development

: Learning Continuity and Safe School Operations Survey

DATE : January 27, 2021

As we continue to strengthen the implementation of the Basic Education Learning Continuity Plan (BE-LCP) and in preparation for the possible reopening of classes, the Department of Education (DepEd) will be conducting a survey that seeks to improve its initiatives for learning continuity and the safe operations of schools amid the pandemic. This shall help the Department provide alternative solutions to challenges encountered during the first few months of the school year as well as prepare for the implementation of face-to-face classes in case this will be permitted by the government. In addition, this shall also provide DepEd with data on how to strategically respond to the possible spike of cases in the communities. Specifically, the survey seeks to:

 Determine the challenges of distance learning and identify possible solutions to address these challenges; and

2. Understand the following:

 Willingness of parents, teachers, and learners to participate in limited face-to-face classes in MGCQ / low risk areas; and

b. Perception on school lockdown and its use as quarantine/isolation facility

The participants of the survey will be teachers, parents, and Grade 6 to Grade 12 learners nationwide. To ensure the efficient management of data, the survey will be deployed via phased implementation on the following dates:

TO: CID and SGOD Chiefs
Education Program Supervisors, PSDSs,
School Heads and all concerned

For dissemination, guidance and compliance.

DAFEB D 1 7021 2200P

DANILO E. DESPI School Division Superintendent

| PARTICIPANTS | SURVEY SCHEDULE |
|----------------------|---|
| Teachers and Parents | January 29, 2021 (8:00 AM) to February 5, 2021 (5:00 PM) |
| Learners | February 1, 2021 (5:00 PM) to February 8, 2021 (5:00 PM) |

The survey link will be sent to email addresses of all personnel and posted in the Basic Education Information System (BEIS). The Planning and Research Units shall assist on the information dissemination of the survey to all public and private schools in their respective divisions. Attached for your reference is the User Guide for the survey.

Participation to the survey is **voluntary**. There will be no personal benefit and/or consequence from participating in the survey. However, participation is highly encouraged as this will provide us with data to strengthen our policies and programs.

For queries and clarifications on the content of the survey and deployment protocols, kindly coordinate with the Policy Research and Development Division – Planning Service (PRDD-PS) through email address, ps.prd@deped.gov.ph. For technical issues, kindly contact the Information and Communication Technology Service (ICTS) through email address deped-support@intelimina.com.

Thank you very much.

January 29, 2021

TO: ALL SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENTS

Attention: Planning and Research Unit

JAN 29 2021

For information, guidance and compliance.

RONALO AL K. FIRMO
Schools Division Superintendent
OIC, Office of the Asst. Regional Director
Officer In-Charge

018574